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Pennsylvania Tax
Effective Immediately!  Electronic Purchases of Canned
Software Now Subject to Pennsylvania Sales and Use Tax

On November 1, 2005, the Pennsylvania Department
of Revenue (the “DOR”) reversed its historic position
with respect to the sales and use tax treatment of pur-
chases of “canned” software.  This sweeping change
forces Pennsylvania purchasers of canned software as
well as Pennsylvania businesses who sell such soft-
ware to Pennsylvania purchasers to review immedi-
ately their internal systems for collecting and paying
sales and use tax and to make appropriate modifica-
tions.  In limited circumstances, some taxpayers may
be eligible to claim a sales and use tax refund.   

Since 2000, the DOR has adopted the position that
the purchase of canned software (that is, software
that is not customized and is generally available to
the public) was subject to sales and use tax only if it
was transmitted to the purchaser in a physical medi-
um (for example, shrink-wrapped software sold on a
CD-ROM).  If the same software were purchased
over the Internet and downloaded directly, the pur-
chase would be exempt from sales and use tax.  In
response to this development, many software vendors
created electronic distribution systems for their soft-
ware in order to provide a sales tax-free alternative
for purchasers. 

In Sales Tax Bulletin 2005-04, issued on 
November 1, 2005, the DOR announced that the sale
or use of all canned software invoiced on or after
November 1, 2005 would be subject to sales and use
tax regardless of the method of delivery.  This was in
response to the Pennsylvania Commonwealth Court’s
ruling in Graham Packaging (September 15, 2005).
Accordingly, all Pennsylvania taxpayers who pur-

chase canned software or pay for renewal licenses
must pay Pennsylvania sales or use tax with respect
to such purchases, regardless of how the software is
delivered.  Similarly, any business with physical
presence in Pennsylvania who sells canned software
over the Internet to Pennsylvania customers is now
required to collect and remit sales tax on such sales.
Receipts for renewal licenses of canned software now
will also be subject to sales tax, regardless of how the
initial delivery of the software was made.  

Importantly, the DOR’s change in position is effec-
tive as of November 1, 2005.  Accordingly, any tax-
payer who paid sales or use tax on electronic pur-
chases of canned software that were invoiced before
November 1, 2005 may be entitled to a refund of that
tax.  Vendors who collected sales tax on electronic
purchases of canned software may either refund the
sales tax to the purchaser or remit the sales tax to the
DOR.  Taxpayers should carefully review their pur-
chase orders of electronically purchased software to
confirm that they do not miss an opportunity to claim
a refund.
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If you have questions or would like more information about K&LNG’s Pennsylvania Tax Practice, please contact one
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